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Dear Family 

Academy PE Kit Requirements 
 
As we approach the end of the summer term, we would like to take this opportunity to remind you of our 
Academy’s PE kit expectations. This will allow families time over the holidays to ensure students are fully 
prepared for the new school year in September. 
 
Below is a summary of the PE kit requirements. Items listed as compulsory must be worn for all PE 
lessons. Optional items may be purchased if desired. 
 
Compulsory PE Kit 

• Black and red polo shirt with Academy logo 

• Plain black tracksuit bottoms with Academy logo or plain black (no large or visible branded logos; 
leggings are not permitted)  

• AND/OR black and red shorts with Academy logo or plain black shorts 

• Trainers 

• Long hair must be tied back (students should bring their own hair bobble) 

• Piercings must be removed or covered with tape (students must provide their own tape) 
 
Optional PE Kit 

• Black and red ¼ zip sports jumper with Academy logo 

• Black and red skort with Academy logo 

• Plain black long-sleeve top (to be worn under the polo shirt) 

 
All items are available from Gogna Schoolwear and Sports. You can find more details here: Academy Uniform - 
Shireland Collegiate Academy 
 
Students are expected to bring their PE kit to every PE lesson. If a student is unable to participate due to a 
medical reason, a written note must be provided. However, they are still required to bring and change into their 
PE kit, as they will take on a different role during the lesson. 
 
Please note: Students must not take part in PE wearing their school trousers. They are required to bring 
appropriate PE bottoms (tracksuit bottoms or shorts) as outlined above. Failure to bring the correct compulsory 
PE kit will result in a 30-minute after-school detention during the week of the PE lesson. 
 
We hope this information supports your preparations for September. Thank you for your continued support, and 
we wish you and your family a restful and enjoyable summer holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

 
Mrs S Brooks         Mr T Daly 
Head of Physical Education       Principal 
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